MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
CLARK COUNTY, IDAHO
AUGUST 10, 1987

The Board met this day in regular session. Present were Commissioners
J. Albert Laird, George H. Whittaker and Charles R. Vadnais,
Prosecuting Attorney Stevan Thompson, and Clerk Jo Ann S, Tavenner.

MINUTES

Motion by Commissioner Vadnais, seconded by Commissioner Whittaker,
that the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Board on July 13,
1987, be approved as written.

TRAFFIC CAUSES DUST PROBLEM

Bettie Larick met with the Board requesting help from the County or
Forest Service, to help control the dust on road-ways by her home at
Kilgore. She said there is a logging or hay truck going or coming
every 5 minutes all day. The Board requested that Ed Russell, Road and
Bridge Foreman, be called in. Russell said he had checked into the
problem and a dust oil called Magnism Cloride: delivered and shot would
cost around $71.50 per ton and it would take 38 ton. Also, would need
a second shot the following season which would cost around $1500.00.
This treatment is good for about 3 years.

JACOBY ROAD TO RECEIVE CATTLEGUARDS

The Board discussed Jacoby road and the need to put it on the county
road system. It was unanimous to have the Road and Bridge crew put
cattleguards at both ends, so it would qualify for the County road
system. Board requested Road and Bridge Foreman be informed.

MEDICAL INDIGENT CASE DENIED

The Board read and considered the application for Indigent Medical
assistance filed by Pat Bennett on July 1, 1987. A claim for medical
services has been filed by Eastern Idaho Regional Medical Center, in
the amount of $6736.26 for services rendered Mr. Bennett. Having
considered the application the Board voted unanimously to reject the
application and deny the claim made by the hospital. The County
Attorney was directed to address a letter to the applicants stating the
reasons for such denial. The applicant, Pat Bennett, is not indigent
with $300.00 per month income after expenses. In addition, the
applicant did not receive emergency medical services and failed to
file a pre-hospitalization application as required by Idaho Code
Section 31-3404.

1988 BUDGETS

The Board reviewed and cut some of the budget from each department due
to the possiblity of a 677 cut back on Union Pacific valuation and loss
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and cuts of revenues from other sources such as Revenue Sharing, Liquor
Apportionment. The Board reviewed and cut some of the department.
Final review and balancing of the budget will be done at the Sept.
14,1987, meeting.

WEED DEPARTMENT NEEDS NEW VEHICLE

The Board dicussed the need of a new 4-wheel drive for the weed rig.
The Clerk was asked to check and see what could be found.

CONTRACT RE-NEWED

The Board reveiwed and signed a new contract with Swager & Swager
Accountant firm for Auditing the County books.

CLAIMS APPROVED

The following claims for the current month were examined and approved
unanimously by the Board.

CURRENT EXPENSE $7143,32
87-01073

87-01105 thru 87-01129

ROAD & BRIDGE $41,376.46
87-01048

87-01130 thru 87-01145

DISTRICT COURT $76.34
87-01146 & 87-01147

INDIGENT & CHARITY $640.80
87-01148 & 87-01149

REVALUATION $3890.00
87-01150

WEED CONTROL $353.44

87-01151 thru 87-01160

WATERMASTER $2265.79
87-01082 thru 87-01084
87-01161 thru 87-01163

WEED REVOLVING $1729.25
87-01164

Ordered that this meeting be continued until Aug. 12,1987 at 7:00 p.m,

This Board met this evening, members present included: Commissioners
J. Albert Laird, Chairman, Charles R. Vadnais, and George H. Whittaker,
and Clerk Jo Ann S. Tavenner, of the Board.

Ray Priggie, University of Idaho, Carol Hoopes, Dona Woodruff, Kay
§111, Marva McGarry, and Bill Fredricksen, observers.




Daniel Lucas presented the Board with his resume for County Agent,
after which Lucas answered questions from the Board and guests.

Lucas being the only application, interviews were closed. After a
short discussion it was unanimous that Daniel Lucas be hired to fill
the vacancy left by Stephen Peeples.

COUNTY APPROACHES OF HIGHWAY 22 & 28

The Board discussed the County Approaches onto Highway 22 and Highway
28. It was unanimous that the approaches on both roads would be
changed to a straight on approach. The Clerk was asked to contact and
inform the Road and Bridge Foreman of this change.
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Order that this Bogrd Jo now adjourn.
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